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MINUTES OF THE MEETING    
OF RAWCLIFFE PARISH COUNCIL                             
WHICH TOOK PLACE ON THURSDAY 27th JULY  2017 
IN THE GOSPEL HALL, THE GREEN, RAWCLIFFE

at 7.00pm
                       Present:
 
Councillor R. Barker     –  Chairman 


Councillor M. McKenna



Councillor B. Clark



Councillor A. Handley



Councillor D. McKenna


Councillor F.W. Sykes



Councillor P.R. Sykes
                       In Attendance
Mrs. P.A. Sykes (Clerk)


3 Visitors.


Ward Councillor J. Barrett
153
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor C. Fox, Councillor J. Taylor & Councillor S. Wade
Ward Councillor Caroline Fox offers her apologies at not being able to attend every Parish Council meeting as often as she would like due to her new role as Chairman of ERYC.

RESOLVED – apologies for absence were approved.
It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
     154
TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Minutes of the meeting of Rawcliffe Parish Council held on 28th June 2017 were signed as a true copy.

RESOLVED – proposed and seconded that the above minutes were circulated, read, and signed as a true copy.
155
TO RECORD DECLARATION OF INTEREST


In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Rawcliffe Parish Council on 27th June 2012 and amended on 26th September 2012 any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

Councillor F.W. Sykes declared a Non Pecuniary Interest Agenda item 163 and Pecuniary Interest Agenda Items 177, 179 & 180
Councillor P.R. Sykes declared a Non Pecuniary Interest to Agenda item 161, Gan-da-ryl. 
RESOLVED - proposed and seconded that the Chairman suspend the meeting during the following item.
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156
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

Mr. Paul Barnett, a resident of the Parish suggested Rawcliffe should hold a Scarecrow Festival in the Autumn.  Members of the Parish Council were in agreement to this event taking place and the Chairman suggested to Mr. Barnett that he could maybe contact members of the newly formed Festival Committee and suggest this to them and report back to the September meeting.
157
TO RECEIVE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Councillors M & D McKenna were thanked for attending the Snaith Mayoral Celebration.

The Festival 2017 was an enormous success and congratulations have been forwarded to the newly formed committee.
Events at the Sugar Mill Pond were poorly attended.  Lessons were learned for future years.

It has been noted that ERYC have been contacted and the seat, on Goole Road, is to be fixed in the near future.

Chairman and Councillor D. McKenna viewed the proposed portacabin for changing facilities on the Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field.  Details of the cabin have been forwarded to the Clerk for inclusion in the Planning Application.  The Clerk to Immingham Town Council suggested to Councillor Handley that perhaps a grant may be forthcoming from Sport England.

At this point members of Rawcliffe Parish Council presented the Clerk, Mrs. Pauline Sykes with an arrangement of beautiful flowers to commemorate the 40th Anniversary of her becoming Parish Clerk.

158
TO RECEIVE CLERK’S REPORT

Councillor A. Handley has forwarded her Certificate of Attendance at the Signs of Safety: Using the approach in East Riding

The new Gratuity Bank Account at HSBC is now live and monies have been transferred into this account.


Fiona Walker has asked who the field belongs to behind her property in Westfield Close.  The Clerk has replied to her request that ERYC own the field.


Karen Woods – has explained that the request for adoption of Red Telephone boxes is being processed.  The necessary forms have been completed.


Tru-Green have been asked to cut the Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field in time for the Charity Football Match.  The contract with Tru-Green to cut this play area is with ERYC.

Electricity Box – Village Green – This was used for Public Address during the Festival, the box was opened with a screwdriver which resulted in the box not being able to be locked, the lid then disappeared.  A new box has been ordered.

Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field/Charity Match – Although the cutting of the Playing Field at Rawcliffe Bridge is contracted to Tru-Green by ERYC, the Clerk has asked if the field could be cut as close to the date of the Charity Football Match.  Tru-Green will try to carry out this work.

A young student, a friend of George Hessay has been instrumental in raising approximately £1,800 which was originally to be used to purchase a seat with a plaque in memory of George.  As Rawcliffe History Group have donated this seat and plaque the funds will be donated to the Hessay family.


ERYC – inform the Parish Council that the installation of the bench at the end of the wall on Goole Road will be taking place within the next two weeks.

159
TO CONSIDER AND ACT UPON CORRESPONDENCE IF NECESSARY

Safe & Sound home security for the elderly/disabled – possibility of grants.
Goole Wind Farms 1 & 2 Funds – Ward Councillor John Barrett informs the Parish Council that this new panel will be for the funds of both Goole Fields 1&2.  ERYC are to run the fund and would like 
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persons that are pro-active in the community, Councillors and Clerks on the panel.  Any Councillor or Clerk should carry out other voluntary work in the community.  Councillors D. McKenna and A. Handley are willing to be considered for this committee.
ERNLLCA – Annual Meeting of the East Riding (West) District Committee will be held on Wednesday 19th June at 7.30pm in Seaton Ross Village Hall.  Councillor D. McKenna attended this meeting.
Alison Finn, Senior Committee Manager – advises that the recent petition regarding traffic issues in Rawcliffe will be returning to the Environment and Regeneration Overview & Scrutiny Sub-Committee on 12th July 2017.

SLCC advertise their Engage, Empower & Exceed with National Conference in Leicestershire on 18th & 19th October 2017

East Riding Mobility – are opening a store in Goole.  Posters will be displayed in the Parish.
Village Hall Chairman – has asked for two further representatives from Rawcliffe Parish Council to serve as Trustees on the Village Hall Committee.

Post Office Ltd – Proposed move to new premises and branch modernisation at Costcutter, 56-58 High Street, Rawcliffe.  Further information will be issued when the proposed move is approved.
Gospel Hall – a letter has been received confirming that the Hall will be made available for use by Rawcliffe Parish Council and the Clerk will be given a key.

ERNLLCA informs all Parish Clerks that a part time post will be advertised for a Local Councils Development Officer with ERNLLCA.  Alan Barker will reduce his hours of work from 1 January 2018.
ERNLLCA ask for support to their ongoing council tax referendums.
ERNLLCA NEWLETTER has been received.

Ward Councillor J. Barrett informs the Parish Council that he is willing to work towards acquiring Neighbourhood watch signs if required.  Councillor D. McKenna has asked for a supply of signs.
ERYC  have issued their Schedule of Issues Outside Remit of Taskforce.
Trevor Stones – writes concerning the ongoing gas leak problem on High Street in Rawcliffe.
160
TO CONSIDER AND APPROVE APPLICATIONS FOR MEMORIAL IN RAWCLIFFE CEMETERY

None to date.
161 
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS/PLANNING DECISION/INFORMATION
a) Notice of Applications 
17/02381/PLF – Erection of single storey extension to front of Woodview, Station Road, Rawcliffe.

17/01749/PLF – Erection of two storey extension to rear – Rawcliffe Pizzeria, 42a High Street, Rawcliffe.
17/02100/CLE – Certificate of lawfulness for continued use of dwelling for residential purposes at Park Farm, Boynton Drive, Rawcliffe.

RESOLVED that no objections were raised for the above applications.
b) Notice of Decision 
17/01463/PLF – Erection of two storey extension to rear of 55 the Green, Rawcliffe.  APPROVED
Mr & Mrs Warner, Gan-da-ryl, The Green, have asked for confirmation of ownership of the farm track at the side of their property.  ERYC is investigating this request.  The Parish Council will confirm with Mr & Mrs. Warner that this piece of land does not belong to the Parish Council.
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162
TO RECEIVE AN UP TO DATE REPORT ON THE PLAY N SK8 PARK & TO DISCUSS RAWCLIFFE BRIDGE PLAYING FIELD 

a.  The monthly inspection of the play areas in Rawcliffe and Rawcliffe Bridge has been carried out and the report received by the Clerk.
b.  A weekly ‘walk through’ visual inspection has taken place for Insurance purposes.  
Yorkshire Local Councils Association -  a day training event is taking place on play area training on Thursday 27th July 2017 9.30am to 3.15pm.

A member of the public reported the soft play area in several places in the play area at Rawcliffe has been damaged.  The maintenance operative has replaced this surface and upon inspection noted that a swing has been damaged and left in an unsafe state.  This swing has now been totally removed and a price for a replacement has been received in the sum of £147 + VAT and fixing.

RESOLVED – that a new swing seat will be ordered and fixed and the vandalised play area is to be repaired.
163
TO DISCUSS MATTERS RELATING TO QUINQUENNIAL DIOCESAN ARCHITECTS REPORT – SPECIFICATIONS PRIOR TO ADVERTISING FOR TENDERS (P.R.S)

A letter has been received from Rev. Philip Ball who states that the PCC are currently in the process of appointing a new architect and that it would be good to have him on board before an agreement is made concerning the specifications for the works suggested as he may well be able to provide off the shelf specifications.

RESOLVED that Rev. Ball is to be contacted to ascertain why specification is required for the works to the footpath, disabled access, removal of tree and pointing of pillars.  Could the Parish Council go ahead and acquire three quotations for these works.
164
TO DISCUSS THE USE OF FACEBOOK – POLICIES (RB)
RESOLVED – that the Policy governing use of Facebook by the Parish Council is displayed on the Web Site.

165
TO DISCUSS THE RECENT RAWCLIFFE & RAWCLIFFE BRIDGE FESTIVAL (M.McK)
A detailed summary report has been received from the Festival Committee Chairperson following the recent Rawcliffe Parish Festival.

All members present agreed that the recent Festival 2017 was a success thanks to the newly formed Festival Committee.  Members accepted the summary report which contained all financial documentation in order for the Parish Council to hand over funding to the value of 1,750.00 (One Thousand Seven Hundred and Fifty Pounds.

The Festival Committee inform the Parish Council that 600.00 will be forwarded to the Hessay family to be used for their chosen fund.

166
TO DISCUSS AND RESOLVE PAYMENT TO INFORMATION COMMISSION re DATA PROTECTION (AH)

Information has been received from ERNLLCA indicating that each Parish Council should register against Data Protection issues.

Guidance from ERNLLCA states that as a Parish Council is a data handler it must therefore register in its own name.  The Parish Council will be registered in the near future.
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167
TO DECIDE UPON MATERIALS ON WHICH THE KNITTED POPPIES ARE TO BE MOUNTED (M.McK)

RESOLVED – that decorative cargo netting will be purchased and the knitted poppies will be attached to these for display purposes.
168
TO DISCUSS A REQUEST TO PLANT BLUE BELLS ON THE VILLAGE GREEN CLOSE TO THE MEMORIAL SEAT


RESOLVED – that the planting of blue bells will be allowed in the area up to the church wall in close proximity to the proposed siting of the memorial seat.
169
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FOLLOWING THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING

Councillor P.R. Sykes attended the recent Village Hall meeting and reported to the Parish Council various aspects which were receiving attention by the Village Hall Committee.  The Chairman, Councillor Barker has delved into the various legal aspects and history concerning the Village Hall Committee, has transcribed the Declaration of Trust to help the Committee, looked into the Charity Commissioners rules and regulations and has given each member a list of works required to make the newly formed Committee legal.  Councillor P.R. Sykes will confer with the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee when, it is hoped, progress will be made and the results reported back to the Parish Council.

Councillor F.W. Sykes congratulated Councillor Barker for his work in connection with this subject.


Councillor F.W. Sykes asked Councillor R. Barker if he would consider going back onto the Village Hall Committee.  

The Secretary to the Village Hall has tendered her resignation with effect at the end of the year.

  170
TO DISCUSS THE PUPIL REFERRAL UNIT PROPOSED CLOSURE (D.McK)


Councillor D. McKenna enquired about the use of the old school with the support of the Plunkett Foundation but was informed that this would not be feasible.  No enquiries about purchasing the building were made.
  171
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL ON MEETINGS ATTENDED

Councillor D. McKenna attended the ERNLLCA Annual Meeting in Seaton Ross.
  172
TO DISCUSS THE PARISH COUNCIL NOTICE BOARD ON THE VILLAGE HALL WALL


The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee stated that both notice boards on the Village Hall Wall are in need of replacing.  


RESOLVED - that the Parish Council Notice Board should be replaced with a larger notice board. The Village Hall Notice Board requires refurbishment.  The Clerk has been instructed to contact the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee stating that it is the intention of the Parish Council to acquire a larger notice board and suggest that the Village Hall Committee could replace the existing with a matching notice board.  This item will be placed on the September Agenda.
173
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD MEMBERS


Ward Councillor Barrett commented on the following
· Maureen Yates has given Snaith new Neighbourhood Watch Signs.  Councillor D. McKenna asked for new signs for Hall Gardens.

· Police and Crime Commission state that the Government are keen to change the speeding measures.

· Resurfacing of the roads should soon be complete.

· Forestry Department ERYC will deal with any tree and grass issues.

Planning – many rules have now changed and members should make themselves aware.
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Chairman, Councillor Barker challenged Ward Councillor Barrett, on behalf of all the members of the Parish Council who at a previous meeting were not pleased with the content of the e-mail which Ward Councillor Barrett sent to the Parishes within his Ward stating that he is not prepared to progress matters concerning traffic and parking in the parish at this moment in time. 
Apparently this is now a directive from Central Government.  Chairman asked Councillor Barrett if this email could be placed on the notice boards/facebook and Ward Councillor Barret agreed to this.
Ward Councillor Barrett stated that there will be no traffic calming measures in Rawcliffe because Rawcliffe is only a small parish and there have been no fatalities or serious accidents.

The Chairman stated that Rawcliffe Parish Council has been contacted on numerous occasions by residents regarding speeding and parking issues and Rawcliffe Parish Council has contacted the relevant departments within ERYC but has received very little help.  It has always been the case that the Ward Councillors would work for the good of the Parishes within their Ward and take Parish queries to the next level.  

The Chairman stated that queries regarding traffic issues would still be forwarded to ERYC, Ward Members, Humberside Police, Andrew Percy MP.  Ward Councillor Barret stated that he thought this would be a waste of time.

In the future it is possible that cameras could be situated within the existing lampposts.
174
TO DISCUSS AND APPROVE FINANCIAL MATTERS
a.  Accounts for Approval                                                         Invoice Total                  Deductible VAT  
Rawcliffe Village Hall


        9.50
D. McKenna – reimbursement for delivery of newsletters           26.40

ERYC – Lease – Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field                       800.00
SLCC Enterprises Ltd – Full Day Regional Seminar
Less 10% Early Booking Discount and 50% Bursary Discount
    41.40                                4.50

ERYC Planning – Pre Planning Application                                75.00                               12.50
nPower – Festive Lighting


      69.30
Rawcliffe Parish Festival
                                                 1,750.00

ERYC Planning – Changing Rooms Rawcliffe Bridge             195.00

Dean Nurse                                                                                   60.00
M. McKenna – reimbursement for Poppy Wool                          40.00
RESOLVED all invoices received were approved for payment

b. Payments made under powers specified in Section 4.1 Budgetary Control & Authority to Spend and included in the Financial Regulations (2014)
c. To approve Bank Reconciliation for June 2017.
RESOLVED – the June Bank Reconciliation was circulated to all members and was approved by Council

d. To approve the first quarter Budget Monitor

RESOLVED – the first quarter Budget Monitor was circulated to all members and was approved by Council.
The new bank account for the Clerk’s Gratuity is now active.
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175
TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Thursday 28th September 2017 in the Gospel Hall, The Green, Rawcliffe at 7pm.
176
ITEMS TO BE PLACED ON THE AGENDA FOR THE NEXT MEETING OF RAWCLIFFE  PARISH COUNCIL 

To discuss and approve the purchase of a new Parish Council Notice Board

To discuss the refurbishment of the Village Signs


To discuss the issue of litter in the Parish


To receive a report regarding the proposed Scarecrow Festival

EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC FOR THE DURATION OF THIS AGENDA DUE TO THE CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED
177   TO DISCUSS, APPROVE AND ACCEPT STAFF SALARY
Staff Salary – July                                 651.23
RESOLVED – that staff salary, as presented, should be paid.
RESOLVED – that Payment was approved for full day attendance at Regional Training Seminar in August at Barnsley plus travelling expenses.
RESOLVED – that Clerks expenses are approved               54.00
178    TO APPROVE PAYMENTS TO INLAND REVENUE

RESOLVED -  that HMRC commitments are paid per the report submitted to Council 
Inland Revenue July 2017                                                                                     71.14
 179
TO DISCUSS THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE/NEST PENSION/TIME SHEETS (D.McK)

The NEST Pension documentation has been returned by Councillor Handley to Councillor D. McKenna who will pass it on to Councillor Ward.
 180
TO ACCEPT AND APPROVE THE CLERKS TIME SHEETS FOR JUNE 2017


Timesheet – Timesheets, as presented for the month of June were signed by the Chairman of the Personnel Committee.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.20pm
Signed ……………………………………….     Date ……………………………………………

